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From: Julie Calleya <Julie.Calleya@cornwall.gov.uk> on behalf of CornwallALC Enquiries
<enquiries@cornwallalc.org.uk>

Sent: 03 September 2024 17:09

To: CornwallALC Enquiries

Subject: DEPUTY COUNTY OFFICER

Information Classification: CONTROLLED

Dear Chairman and Clerk,

As you will know, after Isabelle left at the beginning of the year, the CALC Board
undertook a broad membership survey to inform a review of CALC services and
working arrangements. Members were keen to complete this review before recruiting
to fill the vacancy. Many of you will know Lee Dunkley who has been working as a
local council clerk in Cornwall for over 10 years. Lee provided cover for me during
my annual leave earlier in the year and the Board is pleased to announce that Lee
has accepted a new role with the as the Deputy County Officer.

I am delighted that Lee has accepted this new role which will enhance support to
member councils especially as we start working towards elections in 2025. He will be
joining me at training events and getting out and about in Cornwall. He brings a
wide range of practitioner experience and I am sure that you will give him a warm
welcome over the coming weeks.

Yours sincerely,

BNoxon

Sarah Mason

County Executive Officer

Cornwall Association of Local Councils
1/1a, 1 Riverside House

Heron Way

Newham

TRURO

Cornwall TR1 2XN

Telephone : 01872 326969

email: enquiries@cornwallalc.org.uk
URL: www.cornwallalc.org.uk




